R. Mark Triplett, P.E., Director

Department of Solid Waste Management

Escambia County

13009 Beulah Road

Cantonment, Florida 32533-8831

Dear Mr. Triplett:


Department representative Charles Norman inspected your facility on April 19, 2002.  He inspected only those activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  He found the facility to be in compliance.  A detailed copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  A summary of the inspection follows.

· Active Gas Collective System:  The sampling port on a wellhead was inspected.  It contained the proper ports for measuring the landfill gas concentrations of nitrogen and oxygen, well temperature and well pressures.  A review of onsite records indicated that problems found were addressed and appropriate actions were taken within the permitted time limits.  Onsite records contain the installation date and location of each well.  Records and modeling indicate the wells are of sufficient density.  Modeling indicates that the landfill will reach peak flow of 2,665 scfm of landfill gas in 2004.  The landfill gas handling system is designed to handle 2,800 scfm, which exceeds the expected generation rate.

· Flare:  The flare was not operating at the time of the inspection.  A review of onsite operating procedures and records of flare operation indicated compliance with permitted conditions.  A thermocouple is used to monitor the flare operation and a strip chart continuously records the temperature.  During periods when the gas was not sent to International Paper, either the field was shut down temporarily or the gas was flared.  

· Landfill Surface Monitoring:  The landfill surface concentrations were monitored on a quarterly basis.  Records indicate surface exceedances were addressed, problems fixed and remonitoring done within the allowed time limits.

· Landfill Boundary Monitoring:  Eight boundary monitors are used to monitor offsite migration of landfill gas.

· Asbestos:  No areas of the landfill gas collection were excluded based on the presence of asbestos.  Asbestos-containing areas are mapped.

· Reports:  The Annual Operating Report, Annual Statement of Compliance, and Administrator’s Annual Report were received and reviewed by the Department.  These reports contained the required information and indicate compliance with permitted conditions.
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· Reminder:  The permit renewal application date is January 18, 2003.  Rule62-297.310(7)(a)3, F.A.C., requires an emission unit that is subject to any emission-limiting standard to conduct a compliance test that demonstrates compliance with the applicable emission-limiting standard prior to obtaining a renewed operation permit.  The Department, in a letter dated March 17, 1999, recommended that this test be done within the final six months of the current Title V permit.  The required test method is EPA Method 22 [40 CFR 60.18(f)(1)].


If you have any questions or comments, please contact Mr. Norman at 595-8364, extension 1222.

    
 





Sincerely,

    
 





Sandra F. Veazey








Air Program Administrator

SFV:cnc

Enclosure

